FROM COMBE DOWN HERITAGE SOCIETY, BATH 26TH June 2006

An International Congress to visit underground mine at Combe Down

The importance of preserving public access and heritage is highlighted

Members of the 5th International Congress on Environmental Geotechnics will be taken underground on the 30th June (http://www.grc.cf.ac.uk/5iceg/visits.php). Their brief speaks of “the unique qualities associated with the mines, its archaeology, ecology and hydrogeology” and this is a stark reminder of the international importance of the mines. This as an opportunity to restate our concern about the preservation of an area of archaeologically important mine for future access. 

During the planning of the Stabilisation Project this was emphasised to B&NES Council, to English Heritage and to English Partnerships, by a number of national geological, industrial and archaeological organisations, drawing their attention to the unique importance of the mining history we hold. Despite these representations, the Planning Conditions imposed on the Stabilisation did not include the provision of future public access to the mine, mainly because of engineering considerations. The management of these areas, which has not yet been agreed, must continue to take these views into account.

These organisations pointed out that the 18th Century passages, the cartways, the tool marks, the graffiti on the sawn faces, crane marks, winding shafts, the Lewis holes, for example, are all evidence of international importance. They said that part of the mines should become a unique site for future scientific study and a valuable educational resource and that an underground visit would complement the architecture of the World Heritage Site of Bath, built largely from this very stone.

When public access to the mines was under discussion last year, the Bristol Industrial Archaeology Society wrote, “… there must be meaningful access to the mines for visitors, whether tourists or scientists, including archaeologists, architects and geologists. The appeal of a personal visit to the underground workings is so obvious as to need no emphasis. Consider the sewers and catacombs of Paris, Big Pit in South Wales, the ochre mines in the Forest of Dean and the mines, caverns and troglodyte dwellings from the Loire Valley to Southern Turkey and beyond. If further evidence of the lure of the subterranean were wanted, consider the case of Combe Down itself. Everyone who has been in any way linked to the negotiations for work on the mines, government ministers, senior civil servants, local councillors, has demanded a site visit at some stage, often before announcing their decision.”

This Society has more recently highlighted these matters, quoting the views of residents that no amount of description, photographs, videos or displays can ever give the ‘sensory experience’ of being underground. None of the pitch-black darkness, the silence, the cold dampness and the vast caverns, far bigger than any picture can show, can be appreciated without going underground. We believe that it would be an act of cultural vandalism to destroy the whole of the mines.

These facts should be considered in decision making on the mine stabilisation.
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